
Wayne Alberts - Comments 

I want to comment on the FMCSA-2018-0037. I don't want driverless trucks under any circumstance 
! I can't see the benefit of no driver or less control by a driver. Have you seen enough of the multi-
vehicle pileups this year? Who will be at fault if you allow a blanket grant for these vehicles? How will 
a pretrip or post trip be conducted? How will a defect in the equipment be fixed? Who will pay the 
cost of an accident? Have you seen the amount of autopilot vehicle crashes in the news lately? How 
about the vehicle that killed the lady? 
In short, I feel the deployment of driverless vehicles isn't worth the risk to people & property ! I feel 
the cost of buying this vehicle to way too expensive! The costs that are wasted on this is so wrong. 
Better driver controlled vehicles are needed more! 
Thank You, Wayne  

 


